
 

Trust Pupil Council 

Minutes 

Thursday 16th May 2024 

Attendees:  

Illogan, Rosemellin, Treloweth, Godolphin, Pencoys, Weeth, Pennoweth, Sithney, Portreath, Garras, 

Halwin, Trannack, Parc Eglos 

Mrs Collins, Karen (Chartwells), Mrs Andrews 

Welcome and 
catch up! 

Weeth: 
Following on from previous discussion with Chartwells where Weeth requested to 
have more ketchup (and learning that we couldn’t do this due to the ingredients of 
standard ketchup). Lizzie and Jacob at Weeth have spent time working with 
Chartwells to create healthy ketchup (see Chartwells update) 
 
Illogan: 
Had a healthy eating workshop with Chartwells 
 
Trannack: 
Focusing on Eco-recycle bins for school. 
Been selling uniform 
 
Rosemellin: 
See update from Chartwells 
 

Chartwells 
update 

At Weeth, Chartwells worked with Lizzie and Jacob to bring the healthy ketchup recipe 
to life.  Last week, the ketchup was made in Weeth and teachers and children taste 
tested.  The comparison with ‘normal’ ketchup was made and the healthy ketchup was 
a definite winner!   
Carl the chef will be making sure that the recipe for the ketchup is known in all Crofty 
kitchens. 

The new ketchup – ‘Jazzie’s’ will be in all Crofty schools from October        
 
Next week, Chartwells will be in Rosemellin working with Henry on a fajita recipe.  
Henry took his tomato sauce home that he made at the summit (from wonky 
vegetables) and used it to make fajitas with his family.  He shared this with Carl and 
Karen and they are going to Rosemellin to make the fajita recipe together. 

From October, Henry’s Fajitas will be on Crofty school menus!         
 
Amazing!  Thank you so much to our Warriors at Weeth and Rosemellin and a huge 
thank you to Carl and Karen for making this happen! 
 

Recycling 
update 

Mrs Collins gave us an update from Biffa 
Our plan and hope was to increase the proportion of our waste that we are recycling.  
All schools have achieved this aim!  Well done everybody. 
Trannack and Porthleven have requested some recycling bins.  Please let Mrs Collins 
know if you need more recycling bins. 
 



At Rosemellin, litter picking has been happening regularly.  Rubbish is being collected 
with litter pickers and Crofty Warriors are making sure that any rubbish that is 
recyclable is being recycled. 
 
At Treloweth, year 6 have been using litter pickers to clear the field well so that it is 
clean and safe for all the children to use as the weather gets better. 
 
At Portreath, children are recycling used pens.  Please ask Mrs Pamplin if you want 
information on how to do this. 
 
A few of our schools have been using the recyclable glue sticks.  These are working 

well        
 
At Roskear, fashion fixers have made sure that any spare or used uniform is being 
washed and laundered – clean used uniform is being handed out free of charge. 
 
At Sithney, the warriors have been really busy.  They have shared the eco-heroes 
around the school, made sure everyone is using re-usable bottles and have energy 
saving initiatives to make sure that lights and projectors are turned off when not in 
use.  They also have a uniform shop set up! 
 
 

Sustainability 
curriculum 

Coming soon! 
Teachers in all our schools met in February on their inset day to start designing a 
Trust climate change and sustainability curriculum.   
A working party has used this information and created a curriculum for everyone to 
use!  
Every Crofty school will be having a sustainability curriculum week in the summer 2 
half term.  We will collect pictures and examples of work that is going on and share it 
so we can see what everyone is learning and use it to make the curriculum even better 
next year! 
 

Our Summit 
video 

See the Trust Website (there is a special tab for the Trust Pupil Council); it has a video 
on it that is of our last summit meeting! 
 
 
 

Beach Clean Working with Chartwells, we are going to carry out a beach clean (at Portreath beach) 
on Thursday 27th June.  Mrs Collins has been busy making arrangements for transport 
– information has gone to Headteachers. 

Chartwells are going to provide a barbecue for us        – thank you! We look forward to 
seeing everybody there! 

 


